

26 Nov., 2016

Prof. Michael McRobbie, President, Indiana University,

Dear Prof. Michael McRobbie,

I'm Prof. LIU Wei, President of Renmin University of China. On behalf of Renmin University of China, I would like to congratulate Indiana University on its 200th anniversary.

As one of the most prestigious university in the U.S. and the world, Indiana University has always been a much valued partner of Renmin. The two universities enjoyed diversified and fruitful collaboration over the past years. We wish Indiana University a most happy 200<sup>th</sup> anniversary and an even more promising future. I firmly believe IU will continue to excel in higher education and research, and more fruitful achievements will come out of our collaboration.

Once again, Happy Birthday IU!

Sincerely,

Prof. LIU Wei,

President

Renmin University of China

司一大事